MISSISSIPPI VALLEY ASSOCIATION

PARTT T. WINTER PARTITUME VICE PRINIDENT PAR MAILWAY EXCHANGE ST. LOUIS I. MISSOURI

August 3, 1962

Mr. Victor DeGrazia

Board of Economic Development

State of Illinois

Capitol

Springfield, Illinois

Dear Vic:

I was talking to New York today and they told me that they had not as yet received your lease contract. I assured them that it was coming because when they informed me that there were but three lots left which were available for state exhibits I told them they had better not let Illinois' space get away from them.

I tried to phone you this morning and learned that you were in Washington. Hope that you had a good trip.

Kindest regards,

Everett T. Winter Executive Vice President

ETW: gb